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Kia tūtura, kia kite, kia mahi katahi - To explore, discover, and learn together

Mahia te mahi o tō ake kākau - Do things from the heart


	 	 	 E kumanu ana - We care	  E ako ana - We learn

	 	 	 E āhei ana - We Can   	 	  E mahi kātahi ana - We are


I hope you all had a lovely Easter Break! As this is another short week, just a quick 
message from me.


School Hāngī

Tomorrow (Friday 5 April) we will be holding our second school Hāngī organised by 
our Whānau Māori. This is going to be a wonderful whānau event with approximately 
280 Hāngī meals pre-ordered. The Hāngī pit will be dug early on Friday morning at the 
far end of the Grant’s Braes soccer field (diagonally opposite our school) and the fire 
lit at 9am. The food baskets will be put into the pit around 11am and food removed 
ready to serve at 5pm. Throughout tomorrow our tamariki will be wandering over to 
learn about the process at it’s different stages and we welcome you to come and 
see this throughout the day also.   We are hoping for a lovely autumn evening where 
whānau can set up a picnic area, but due to the rain today, it might be a good idea 
to bring a tarp. I am so looking forward to everyone collectively enjoying the kai and 
time together as a school whānau. Please join us, even if you have not ordered a 
Hāngī pack. 


It is really important that we are kaitiaki (guardians) of the park and we need to make 
sure that this space is looked after and respected. Please ensure that you talk with 
your tamariki about respecting the grounds, trees and all areas of the park. Also,   it is 
important that we are all in the same area and no one should be going into the 
Grant’s Braes Kindergarten.


Just a reminder that we will be accepting a Koha (donation) on the night and, as this 
is a school event it is alcohol-free. Also,  the Te Kahere toilets will be left open at 
school if these are required on the night.


New School Hall

As you will see by the photos on the front page, the school hall is coming along really 
well.   Over the holiday period the kitchenette will be installed, ceiling tiles will be put 
up and the outside walls fully clad and painted.  We are really looking forward to the 
hall being completed and ready for us to begin using part-way through next term.


Hei kona mai i roto i kā mihi, Goodbye for now and thanks. 

GARETH TAYLOR


PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE




WINTER SPORTS REGISTRATIONS

It’s that time of the year again to consider if your children are going to play any 
of the three winter sports offered by our school.  


Hockey, basketball and netball are offered for ALL age groups.


If your child wishes to play in a school team this winter season, you must fill in the 
registration on KINDO by 3pm on Monday 8th April - with the exception of Y1/2 
Hockey where you register your child directly. Late entries will not be accepted 
after this date.   Entries are only accepted through the KINDO system. 


Information went home to all families via email a couple of weeks back,  and this 
same information is attached with this newsletter.

**WHĀNAU HĀNGĪ**

Important Things to Remember


*	 We are looking forward to you joining us at 5.00pm 
tomorrow evening at the school field (Belford St Park).


*	 BYO extra or alternative food and water


*	 Bring your own cutlery (to minimise waste)


*        This is an alcohol-free event


*	 We ask that you keep an eye on your own tamariki, to 
ensure that we leave the field as we found it. We are 
all kaitiaki (guardians) to this space. 


*	 A Koha (donation) given on the night or deposited into 
our school 	bank account 03 0905 0914747 00 with 
your surname and reference ‘Koha’ would be warmly 
received to cover our costs; however, please note this 
is not a fundraising event. 




SAUSAGE SIZZLE AND ‘OWN CLOTHES’ DAY 

**FRIDAY 12 APRIL* 
Sausages in bread with tomato sauce @ $2.50 each 

Halal sausages in bread with tomato sauce @ $2.50 each 
Lemonade ice blocks @ $1.00 each 

Orders are to be made using KINDO only, and these will close at 9.00am on Wednesday 
10 April (no late orders). 

The PTA need a minimum of six helpers to assist with cooking and handing out of food 
on Friday 12th; please text Olivia on 027 3842531 ASAP to offer your help. 

Friday 12 April will also be an ‘Own Clothes Day’ and funds  
raised will be supporting the SPCA. 

Children are asked to bring along a gold coin donation on the day  
and give this to their class teacher OR should you wish to make your donation at the 

same time as ordering sausages & ice blocks, there is now  
the ability to do this via KINDO.   



CONGRATULATIONS TO THE GB SLAMMERS 

This team finished 3rd in the post-Christmas season in the U11 grade!!!! 

Their coaches, Ty and Nic, were stoked watching their development over the season and their 
evolution into a team to be reckoned with. Both their fielding and batting improved dramatically!  
This was a fabulous achievement as the Slammers were only one of two school teams in the 
grade (the rest were clubs) and they were probably the youngest team overall, 

Thank you so much Ty and Nic for your commitment and dedication to coaching these children; it 
was very much appreciated.

WHEN YOUR CHILD 
IS UNWELL……………

Already there have been some 
tummy bugs, sore throats and other viruses (including Covid) about!  

Please keep your child at home when they are unwell for two reasons - 
firstly, they do not learn or focus well when they are feeling ‘under par’, 
and secondly, to avoid bugs being spread to both our staff and other class 
members.

If your child has been vomiting or had diarrhea, it is important that they 
are kept away from school for at least 48 hours from the last event!  

Our school has a 24 hour answer phone so please ring and leave a 
message to let us know if your child is not coming to school, or send an 
email to the office (office@grantsbraes.school.nz) and to the class teacher. 


mailto:office@grantsbraes.school.nz


DATES TO REMEMBER

TERM 1
Fri 5 April - Hāngī, 5.00pm

Mon 8 April - Radio Station visit, 8.55am
Wed 10 April - EPRO8, DNI, 10-2.30pm

Thurs 11 April - School Farewell to 
Steve Harris

Fri 12 April - Saus Sizzle/Own Clothes Day 
- last day of Term 1

TERM 2 2024
Mon 29 April- First day of Term 2
Fri 31 May - Teacher Only Day
Mon 3 June - King’s Birthday

Last day of school year 2024 - 
Wed 18 December 

SCHOOL POLICY INFORMATION
School Docs Access

Visit the website -    
http://grantsbraes.schooldocs.co.nz/
1893.html  Enter the username (grantsbraes) 
and p/wd (gbparents).  

LOST PROPERTY
There is a lot of un-named 
items in the Lost Property 
Box - found just inside the 
door to go through to 
Mānuka.  If your child has 
come home without an item 
of uniform, it would be good 
for you (or them!) to have a 
look before the holidays to 
check.  Any un-named items 
still left in the Lost Property 
Box at the end of the term 
will be donated to our 2nd 
Hand Uniform Shop. 

HAVE YOU CHANGED ADDRESS?

OR 


HAVE YOU GOT A NEW PHONE 
NUMBER?


We need to have your most up-to-
date details on your child’s record 
here at school, especially in case of 
emergency.


P l e a s e s e n d a n e m a i l t o 
office@grantsbraes.school.nz as soon 
as possible to advise of any change 
in details.

http://grantsbraes
mailto:office@grantsbraes.school.nz


MEET YOUR NEIGHBOURS

Enjoy a BBQ/salads and a chat with your 
neighbours.  Stay as long or short as you 
like.  Just bring yourself.  Food and some 
drinks provided.

March is Neighbour Aotearoa Month, a 
special opportunity for people to come 
together.  We are running one week late 
but that doesn’t mean we can’t get 
together in the neighbourhood.  

We invite you to join with neighbours and 
the folk from the exercise classes, indoor 
bowls, karate club, young mums groups 
and others who meet at our community’s 
facilities:


Friday 5th April  *  6.00pm   

St Philips Presbyterian community - 


121 Belford Street.

Please RSVP by 1st April so we can 

organise catering 
(stphilipsgb@gmail.com) or just come 

along and get to know your neighbours.


mailto:stphilipsgb@gmail.com



